
T H E WHI TE H O USE 

WASHINGTON 

February 3, 1953 

Dear Mr. Carter: 

Thank you very much for sending the 
President a copy of the January 25th 
Editorial "The Kind of Man Needed in 
Government" clipped from the Fort 
Worth Star Telegram. 

He read it with interest and asked me 
to thank you for your thoughtfulness 
in bringing it to his attention. 

Mr. Amon G. Carter 

Sincerely, 

- ~ 
Ann C. Whitman 
Personal Secretary 
to The President 

Chairman of the Board & Publisher 
Fort Worth Star Telegram 
Fort Worth, Texas 


